
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

May 13, 2016 

 

JP Perreault 

Park Capital/Infrastructure Planner 

Parks and Protected Spaces 

Manitoba Sustainable Development 

Box 53 – 200 Saulteaux Cresent 

Winnipeg MB R3J 3W3 

 

Dear Mr. Perreault: 

  

Re: Environment Act Licence No. 3038- Construction and operation of a wastewater 

treatment lagoon located in the southeast corner of Section 19-08-16 EPM in 

Whiteshell Provincial Park 

 

I am responding to your April 5, 2016 letter request for an extension to commence 

construction of the Development for the Whiteshell Provincial Park wastewater treatment 

lagoon. Clause B of the “Review and Revocation” section of Environment Act Licence No. 3038 

specifies that the construction of the Development must commence within three years of the date 

of the Licence or the Licence would be revoked.  

I understand that due to unavoidable circumstances, the construction could not occur 

within three years. The deadline for commencing construction of the Development is hereby 

extended to April 30, 2018.   

If you have any questions regarding the foregoing, please contact Barsha Sagan at 

barsha.sagan@gov.mb.ca or 204-945-5234. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

“original signed by” 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

 

 

cc: Travis Parsons, Chief Engineer, Manitoba Water Services Board 

Greg Crawford, Regional Park Superintendant, Eastern Region 

Sue Atkin, Regional Park Specialist, Eastern Region 

Barsha Sagan, Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch 

Public registry 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160 (Box 80), Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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